
WRIGHTSTOWN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS  
MINUTES OF WORK SESSION OF SEPTEMBER 24, 2018 

 
The Wrightstown Township Board of Supervisors Work Session was 
called to order at 5:00 PM on September 24, 2018 by Chair 
Chester S. Pogonowski at the Wrightstown Township Municipal 
Building, 2203 Second Street Pike, Wrightstown, PA. In 
attendance were Vice Chair Jane B. Magne, Treasurer Robert 
Lloyd, Township Planner Judith Stern Goldstein and Interim 
Township Manager Ted Middleman.   
 
BUSINESS 
A. Gosnell Stormwater Management Basin. This agenda item was 

canceled due to a schedule conflict. 
 

B. Salt Shed Buffer. Township Planner Stern Goldstein reviewed 
bids for the salt shed buffering received from Archewild, 
King Companies, Clarke’s Landscaping and Realty 
Landscaping. She recommended awarding the contract to 
Archewild. On a motion by Treasurer Lloyd, seconded by Vice 
Chair Magne, the Salt Shed Buffer contract was awarded to 
Archewild. 

 
C. Agenda for October 1, 2018. The agenda for the October 1 

meeting was reviewed. 
 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT  
There was none. 
 
SUPERVISORS’ COMMENTS  
Chair Pogonowski attended a meeting with representatives from 
Northampton Township, Representative Tai’s office and PennDOT to 
review two proposals for the replacement of Worthington Mill Road 
bridge. The first proposal was for 2 twelve-foot lanes with 2-
foot wide shoulders that PennDOT would build and maintain. The 
second proposal was for a single lane bridge similar to the 
current bridge, providing that the Townships take over the 
bridge. Chair Pogonowski stated that taking over the bridge would 
also require taking over a portion of Worthington Mill Road for 
plowing and road maintenance. He does not believe it is in the 
Township’s best interest to take over the Worthington Mill Road 
bridge.  
 
MANAGER’S REPORT 
Advertising the Sale of a Dump Truck. Interim Township Manager 
Middleman said the Public Works Foreman would like to list a 
2001 International dump truck for sale on Municibid. On a motion 



by Treasurer Lloyd, seconded by Vice Chair Magne, the Board 
approved listing the truck on Municibid. 
 
EXECUTIVE SESSION  
There was none.  
 
ADJOURNMENT   
On a motion by Treasurer Lloyd, seconded by Vice Chair Magne, 
all voted to adjourn. The meeting was adjourned at 5:18 PM. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
_________________ 
Ted Middleman 
Interim Township Manager 


